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COLD-CASE ARREST
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                                    January 24, 2023

In November 1997 a farmer in Lenawee County, Blissfield Twp., discovered human remains in his field.  The victim’s head and hands had been removed making positive identification extremely difficult.  

The Michigan State Police (MSP) First District Cold-Case Unit has been working on this investigation and submitted their reports to the Attorney Generals (AG) office to be reviewed.  On January 17, 2023, the AG’s office issued arrest warrants for murder for two brothers who live in OH.  

On January 24, 2023, the United States Marshals Service (USMS) successfully located and arrested the brothers in OH on MSP’s behalf.  The suspect’s names are being withheld pending arraignment.  

The investigation is still ongoing and there is potential for additional charges against people who assisted either in the actual crime or with covering it up.  

If anyone has information related to this investigation, please contact D/Sgt. Larry Rothman at (313)407-9379.

The Cold-Case Unit was assisted by members of the MSP Monroe Post, First District Fugitive Team, USMS, as well as Lucas and Butler County Sheriff’s Offices in OH.     

1
A PROUD tradition of SERVICE through EXCELLENCE, INTEGRITY, and COURTESY since 1917

www.michigan.gov/msp


